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End of Autumn term 2

School Newsletter
December 2022

Reception Admissions 2023/24

Reminder that the closing date for Reception applications for September 2023 
entry is 15 January 2023.

Guidance on how to make application can be found here Apply for a place at a 
primary, infant or junior school - Surrey County Council (surreycc.gov.uk)

Dear Parents,

I can't believe Christmas is just around the corner and we're almost at the end of 
2022!

For everyone at St. Alban's it has been another very successful year. Over the past 
2 weeks, we have enjoyed numerous Nativity plays and carol services from 
reception to Year 6, in school and at church. The expression, humour, confidence 
and story - telling brought the Christmas story to life in such a moving way. And all 
the children sang like angels! All the soloists also deserve a special mention. Well 
done to everyone involved!

The staff have worked tirelessly this term and your kind words of support are 
always appreciated. Many thanks to every member of staff at St. Alban's, you've 
been wonderful this term.

I hope that you have a truly wonderful Christmas and I wish you all the best for 
2023.

Thanks for your continued support.

Merry Christmas

Mr Brannigan

Image by katemangostar on Freepik

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools/admissions/primary-junior-and-infant/apply
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Reception

Reception have had a fantastic Autumn term . We have been learning about the
Christmas story and practising for our Christmas Nativity . We learned about Mary
and ˻̡̠̤̖̙Э̤journey to Bethlehem and used boxes to create our own little town of
Bethlehem .

We have also enjoyed making special angels using lollipop sticks, paper plates and
wool . We made sheep for the shepherds and added them to our special display .
We made stained glass windows of the star that led everyone to baby Jesus . We
also had a go at making our own starry path outside using chalk . We have been
taking home a toy donkey each day to help us make our own Advent prayer with
our family . We have learned about how different people around the world
celebrate Christmas and we have shared our own Christmas traditions with the
class .
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Year 1
English ЪWinnie the Pooh

This half term, we have been looking writing our own Winnie - The- Pooh stories . We
began by going on a hunt for clues using our maps to try and solve the mystery of
Eeyore's missing tail . We have then written and illustrated our own stories about
what we found out .

Geography
We have been looking at aerial maps to identify features of the school and its
immediate surroundings . We started with our classroom using our observational
skills to construct Ь̡̞̖̤̤̪̞̤̒Э3D aerial plans of our classroom .
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Computing
We have been using the iPads and Bee- bots to program . We have been making
our own codes to get our bot to move around the maps without falling into the
water .
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Year 2
Year 2 have had a very busy half term finding out about the Great Fire of
London . Children have used their imagination to write recounts of walking
through London before the fire in 1666, have created their own dramas to
re- enact the start of the fire, and written letters (as Samuel Pepys) to warn
the King of the dangers the fire posed . They have also compared drawings
of London made before the fire and in the present day, identifying that
some buildings are unchanged whilst most of the skyline is
unrecognisable!

Fire Safety Workshop
During this term, we were very lucky to have a member of the London Fire
Service come and talk to the children about how to be safe with fire . The
children learnt about what they can do if they see a fire and how to be safe
with fire .

Computing
The children have been exploring the Blue- bots within our topic of
programming, The children have been making algorithms to program their
bots to move around the maps . To challenge them, the children have used
their iPad to program their bots to move aswell . The children have loved
debugging their codes in order for the algorithm to work .


